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A message from our
Patron

Welcome to our Annual Report for the Financial Year ended 30th June 2017 and what
a marvellous year it has been in the 127 year history of Cottage by the Sea.

This year has been my third year as Patron of the Cottage and | have been fortunate
to participate in a range of activities, meeting many wonderful staff, ambassadors,
volunteers, branch members and supporters.

The opening of our new Multipurpose facility at the Cottage during the year saw
the culmination of hard work and fundraising deliver a modern facility to house our
boats, buses and sporting equipment whilst doubling as an undercover play space
and camp space for the children during the day.

Our January Annual Fair was again an outstanding success largely due to our tireless
branches, volunteers and staff plus the continued generosity of Ambassador Glynn
Harvey.

Also in January Shirley and | had the pleasure of attending the annual Patron’s
Dinner with Rod Laver AC,MBE at the RACV Club in Melbourne. Other tennis legends
attending were Rod's old friends Margaret Court AO,MBE, Ken Rosewall AM,MBE,
Neale Fraser, Frank Sedgman, Roy Emerson, Fred Stolle and Jenny Hoad.

Geelong Cats greats and Cottage Ambassadors Jimmy Bartel, Brownlow medallist
Patrick Dangerfield and Cats No.1 ticketholder Rebecca Maddern also attended,
making it a memorable and lively night, whilst raising significant funds to assist with
Cottage programs and activities. Special thanks also go to Coodabeen Champion
lan Cover for emceeing the evening and Rod’'s manager Stephen Walter for his
outstanding organization in making the night happen.

Glynn Harvey, Cats coach Chris Scott and | thoroughly enjoyed the Annual Cottage
Golf Day in February at the Flinders Golf Club. Alan Harrison (Cottage Ambassador)
and Geoff Counsel provide wonderful leadership in organizing this event.

It should also be noted that Patrick Dangerfield kindly donated
a car which he won as a football award, to the Cottage. This was
successfully auctioned on the Footy Show, raising significant
funds and publicity for the Cottage.

In concluding, | would like to express my heartfelt thanks to
the staff, Board of Management, Branch members, volunteers
and supporters of the Cottage for their wonderful endeavours
which aid over 1200 disadvantaged young people and families
who receive our support annually.

Frank Costa OAM
Patron
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Self Funded Charity

Cottage by the Sea is self funded,
receiving no government funding. If
you would like to donate, volunteer,

partner, consider a bequest or find
out more, please call 5258 1663, or
visit www.cottagebythesea.com.au to
donate online. You can also reach us
on Facebook, Instagram and Twitter.

Donations of $2 and over are tax

deductable.

Cottage by the Sea, Queenscliff Inc.

ABN 21 987 748 593




Our Year in Review

The 2016/17 Financial Year was a year of new experiences, a year of many changes and a year of program
expansion, but most importantly, it was a year of fun!

1249 young people attended over 54 camps 221 children brought up soley by grandparents

128 were young indigenous children (88 from 80 students from Yuille Park and Operation New
interstate as part of the Cathy Freeman Foundation Start Programs

Horizons Program) Various familes going through hard times enjoyed a
30 children from various special needs schools special break at our Riptide Cottage

70 children from English Second Language Schools In addition to this, hundreds more participated in

our community groups, hospitality and school hire

programs.
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Cottage by the Sea is lucky to have a contingent of fantastic young people who commit their time on a regular
basis to contribute to the Cottage in the role of Mentor. The Mentors are graduates of the REEF Program who
chose to stay involved throughout years 8 - 12 of their schooling, attending camps, fundraising events, training
and volunteering opportunities. This year has been a busy one with 70 Mentors participating. With so many young
people remaining engaged in the program, there were many highlights.

10 Mentor camps were scheduled across the financial year. The young people return to the Cottage for camps both
onsite and offsite, catching up with great friends and caring staff.

So as to maintain regular contact with the Mentor participants, “Home Town Dinners” were established this year.
Cottage by the Sea staff visit Mentors in their home town and share a meal at a local restaurant. It is a great way to
catch up with the young people in-between camps.

The Year 9 Mentors are invited to represent the Cottage on a tour of Sydney. The camp involved meeting and

climbing the bridge with staff from Massachusetts Financial Group who fund the experience. The young people are




given the chance to explore the city - planning their activities, meals and transport as a group. The trip provides a
unique opportunity that fosters independence and sparks interest and ambition for the participants.

The Anderson Family, APCO service station founders, invite Mentors to camp on their beautiful property on the
Edward River at Moulamein once a year. The family generously volunteer their time and share their love of the

great outdoors with our young people, teaching them a range of camping and bush skills that so few kids get to
experience these days.

In a partnership that has grown over many years, our Mentors have the once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to attend a
10-day program at Mittagundi, a pioneering style camp in the Victorian High Country.

Alongside all of these amazing camp opportunities, many Mentors volunteer for the Cottage at events throughout
the year. Many offered to assist at our busy Annual Fair. They welcomed guests at the gate, made coffee and food,
served donuts and assisted with the clean up.
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The Cottage by the Sea National program has evolved into a strong relationship with the Cathy Freeman
Foundation. Cottage by the Sea works within the Cathy Freeman Foundation’s Horizons program, a program that is
designed according to the age group which ranges from Year 5 to Year 12, and balances fun and new experiences
of city life with educational opportunities focused on positive mentoring and goal setting. The trips for secondary
school students are focused on post school pathways. The Cottage was proud to work on an additional two camps
this year, resulting in six camps for our National program.

The Indigenous students who are selected for these camps come from four remote communities - Palm Island,
Woorabinda, Elko Island and Tiwi Islands. The students are chosen on their academic achievements and attendance
at school. The Horizons camps take place in the major cities of Australia (Sydney, Canberra, Melbourne, Brisbane
and Darwin) to challenge the students to step out of their comfort zones and prepare them for what the future
brings. At the end of each camp the students use all the knowledge and skills they have learnt on the camp to make
a presentation to the group about their dreams and goals for the future.



Each camp is designed with educational benefits alongside many fun activities. Some of the highlights over the past

12 months include:

Leading The Long Walk with Michael Long to the Dreamtime at the MCG

Climbing the Sydney Harbour Bridge on sunset and seeing the amazing view over the city
Meeting the Prime Minister of Australia Malcolm Turnbull on our tour of Parliament House
The inspiring sessions with Cathy Freeman herself

Cottage by the Sea is extremely proud of the achievements from every student who attends the Horizons Camps
and we look forward to continuing our partnership with the Cathy Freeman Foundation.




General Manager and President’s
Report

Over the past year, Cottage by the Sea has been
working hard across the board to provide the best
possible inspiration, fun and opportunity experience
for the 1,300 plus children involved in our programs.
Through our REEF and Mentor programs, our early
intervention model delivers significant, sustainable
benefits and positive returns for those involved.

During the year the Board and Management Team
continued to ensure strong financial management
which is so critical given the tough economic and
political environment. The team have worked hard to
increase revenues and build a strong diversified income
base so we can continue to support the ever growing
demand for our services for young people in need.

We would like to honour Chris Coakes who retired from
the board after 18 years of exceptional service to our
charity. Our board was further strengthened during
the year with the appointment of Jerome Walsh to

the board while our staff team gained the services of
Andrew Balaam in a special projects/advisor capacity.

Providing strong governance, wise counsel and
informed thinking are critical factors for boards these
days, to this end the board is about to launch into a
better governance accreditation program. We will also
review our structure and operations ahead of strategic
planning for the next 3 to 5 years. The review will focus
on the organisation’s internal capacity to deliver current
and future services. Apart from other obvious benefits,
this approach will ensure we are best placed to embark
on further program expansion.

This year we invited Equal Access Victoria, Geelong

Fire Services, Kandu Property Consulting and Deakin
University Consulting to review our current building
and associated services. They found that our eighty
year old building must be upgraded to meet fire safety
services requirements and building accessibility needs.
In particular, the Cottage is not presently suited to
accommodate those with physical challenges, which
may not be surprising given the age of the building, but
is plainly unsatisfactory.

This has led to our Access and Safety Project, an

important project aimed at improving the main Cottage
building. Capital works will include installation of a lift
and new amenities for access along with enhanced
protection systems for fire safety.

We are very pleased to report that the capital building
appeal has resonated with our donor base. Accordingly,
this year the Cottage has generated a surplus largely
consisting of tagged funds for the Access and Safety
Project. We are confident now that it can be delivered.

Such capital fundraising campaigns are essential from
time to time as the Cottage receives no government
funding. We rely heavily on the generosity of
individuals, trusts, foundations, community groups
and organisations to fund all our programs. We are
so grateful that our donors are assisting the Cottage
building to be of an appropriate standard to meet
the needs of our children, employees, volunteers and
visitors in the 21st Century.

Thank you to our volunteers, branches, ambassadors,
donors and supporters who together with our talented
staff team at the Cottage made such a difference to
hundreds of children and young people's lives.

Dennis Smart
PRESIDENT

Tony Featherston
GENERAL MANAGER
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News from Melbourne

| have had the privilege of visiting hundreds of our donors and supporters over the past year,
either to collect donations (in kind and financial) or to have a chat and a cuppa and fill them in on
what is happening at the Cottage. These donors and supporters play an integral part of ensuring
our children have memories to treasure.

The number of guest speaking engagements and representing the Cottage at various events has
surpassed previous years and the little mobile office has a visual presence, not only in metropolitan
Melbourne but well into outer regions such as, Pakenham, Berwick, Belgrave, Noble Park, Chelsea,
Mt Eliza, Mooroolbark, Lilydale, Lower Plenty, Reservoir, Whittlesea and Sunbury.

The word of the Cottage has certainly spread and | feel privileged to convey the message that
after 127 years the Cottage has a secure future with fantastic staff and volunteers and wonderful

programs offering inspiration, fun, opportunity.

- Anne Catchpole

Volunteers, Donations & Visiting Groups

We cannot give enough thanks and appreciation to our amazing band of helpers that support
the Cottage in many ways. This includes our regular group of 25 volunteers that come each week
and help in areas such as the kitchen, garden, archives, office, donation sorting and packing,
maintenance, cleaning and wherever else is needed.

To all those that knit, sew and collect items for the children and to the 550 visitors that came laden
with donations and enjoyed a morning tea, talk and tour of the Cottage, we want you to know the
difference you make in the lives of the children that enjoy a camp by the sea. This can be measured
by the smiles on their faces after a week of wonderful food, fun activities, comfy and clean beds
and the chance to explore the beautiful Bellarine Peninsula made possible by your incredible

ongoing support. ol
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A heartfelt “thanks” from the Cottage family.




Ambassador News

Another year has flown past and what a
wonderfully successful year it has been for
the Cottage, with the Ambassadors Program
also kicking some goals along the way as well.
Although our numbers are small, we have
achieved some amazing outcomes.

Our local ambassadors held the 5th race
meeting in May at the Geelong Racing Club with
L. B over 250 guest coming along for a fun day. Our
numbers increase every year as do the monies
raised. Getting out the word about what

the Cottage stands for is as important as the
financial aspect. Many thanks to Jade, Amanda,

N Louisa and Jan, as well as Moira and Lachie from
v‘\ the Cottage who work tirelessly to make it a
3 successful day.

) Glynn Harvey works away tirelessly in the
background with little fanfare, continuing to
support in many, many ways and Alan Harrison
and his team take their Annual Golf Day from
strength to strength raising over $30,000 this
year. Both of their efforts are amazing and
demonstrate the passion that the Cottage

\ raises in people to continue with their fantastic
\ support.
There was another successful venture with the
Market Square Christmas wrapping project,
- where we supply the volunteers and Market
$hats,

Square provide the materials, space and
publicity as a fundraising opportunity. This year
adding to our wonderful friends who gave up

their time at a very busy time of the year, was
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Cottage Ambassador
Madi Robinson came
along to help out.

Our high-profile
ambassadors add an
extra element to our
efforts and as such they
attract a wide audience
and generate media and

publicity for our cause.

Rebecca Maddern kindly agreed to MC our Race
Meeting and was the ultimate professional in
handling the crowd. Rebecca also spoke at the
Bresis Club and enthralled the audience with her
experiences on the Football Show. A cheque was
presented to the Cottage in appreciation of her
presence.

Patrick Dangerfield P - . =y "\
who came on A - .;.' *: .
board last year very - ) il
generously donated ! ' ‘r\ﬁg

the car that he won ;

as Player of the Year Wi
2016. APCO Service Stations added value with a
year worth of petrol. It was auctioned live on the
AFL Footy Show and all proceeds went straight
to the Cottage, many thanks Patrick for your
generosity and also APCO for their continued

support.

Jimmy Bartel spoke at Ergo Pharmaceuticals and
$12,000 was the very generous donation to the
Cottage as his favoured charity. Curtis Stone,
although based in America always helps out with
auction items for various events.

Warren Davies, our ambassador from the
Golbourn Valley, is a motivational speaker

and is involved in a program called the Locker
Room. This has given him an insight to some of
the issues facing rural communities, especially
youth. In this role he speaks about Cottage by
the Sea and has had some heartfelt responses
from people who know what the Cottage can
mean to their family.

A big thank you to all the Ambassadors, | am
proud to work alongside you all and | look
forward to continuing, in the fun atmosphere,
as we work together to support the Cottage with
their vision that every child deserves a happy
and healthy childhood.

Jan Wilkinson
Ambassador Program Co-ordinator
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Cottage by the Sea is fortunate to have dedicated and passionate people that have made a significant impact on
the organisation over a long period of time. The following people retired this year.

Paulin Walter
22 Years of Service

Paulin’s contact with the Cottage started in 1994 when she was recruited
as a volunteer by the Board President of the time to interview and recruit
new staff. In 1995 Paulin was recruited by the Board to the role of General
Manager as a part time employee. In this position Paulin oversaw many
key changes to the Cottage. In 2001 the position of General Manger was
handed onto Tony Featherston and Paulin stepped into the role of Finance

Manager, managing Cottage resources and providing HR support for staff
till her retirement. Paulin was accepted as a member of the Cottage by the
Sea Board this year. We are very grateful to Paulin and her family for all the

support over the years.
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Dennis Smart PRESIDENT

Dennis has an honours degree in Chemical Engineering
Science and throughout his career gained technical,
engineering, production and marketing experience,
with the last 30 years as a Managing Director of the
Woods Auto Group. Now retired, Dennis and his wife
Sue are spending more time involved with their 5 young
grandchildren, travelling and enjoying their Queenscliff
beach house and the local community.

Narelle Sketcher VICE PRESIDENT

Narelle is the Principal of an independent school with
over 25 years of experience in the education sector.
She has two children and has strong family links with
the Cottage. Her grandparents retired to Queenscliff

in the early 1980s and became involved in the Cottage.
They established the successful Annual Fete. Her
grandmother served as the President of the Queenscliff
Branch.

Don Rankin TREASURER

Don is a chartered accountant and founding partner

at a middle market specialist accounting firm, Pitcher
Partners and is also chair of the Pitcher Partners
National Association. He is a business advisor to middle
market businesses and sits on the Advisory Boards of a
number of private family businesses. Don and his wife
Megan have had a house at Pt Lonsdale for 30 years
and spend as much time as possible there.

Bob Bellhouse MEMBER

Bob has held positions in the education and community
sectors. He has authored educational books, published
in Australia and overseas. He is currently a Director of

a publishing and consultancy company specialising in

education. Bob lives in Queenscliff and has two children.

Chris Coakes MEMBER - Retired June 2017

Chris has been professionally involved in marketing
management for over 35 years. He is currently the
Managing Director of his own audio visual service

and equipment company - Action Presentations P/L.
Chris is married to Jennifer and has four children who
have grown up with strong extended family ties to the

Queenscliff area. Chris sat on the Board for 17 years.
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Natalie Hickey MEMBER
BA.LLB (HONS), LLM

Natalie is a barrister at the Victorian Bar specialising

in commercial law and intellectual property. She was
formerly the partner of an international law firm. On the
Cottage Board for over 16 years, Natalie is delighted to
give something back to a community that means a great
deal to her. She is an ‘alumni’ of Pt Lonsdale Primary
School.

Michael Randall OAM MEMBER
SIA(Aff), DipAFPA, GAICD

Michael has been in the securities industry for over 30
years. Michael is a founding Director of the Financial
Services Foundation which has helped raise substantial
funds for children’s charities, with the Cottage as a
major beneficiary. He is married to Nikki Coghill and
they have two daughters. Michael has been on the
Cottage Board since 1996.

Jerome Walsh MEMBER

Jerome is a Chartered Accountant and Fellow of

FINSIA with over 20 years in the finance industry. He
has experience in leveraged and corporate financing
across a variety of industries and currently working in
Corporate Banking with National Australia Bank. Jerome
is married to Alison and has two children.

Paulin Walter MEMBER

Paulin served the Cottage community for 22 years in

a part time capacity as the founding General Manager
for 7 years, then as Finance and Resources Manager
for another 15 years. She was invited to join the Board
following retirement in 2016 as a member of staff and
is delighted to continue supporting the Cottage team in
this new role.

David Wells MEMBER

David has extensive senior management experience in
the food, wine and financial industries, both in Australia
and overseas. He is a Founding Executive Director of
Falcon Corporate Advisory PTY Ltd, and Chairman of
Hyde Park Great Western Vineyard Ltd. He has been on
the Cottage Board since 1998.




Cottage by the Sea Staff

This list is in alphabetical order and includes all full time, part time and casual staff

Andrew Balaam, Special Projects/Advisor

Lachlan Baulch, Marketing/Media Coordinator
Steve Bensted, Camp Leader

Megan Burzacott, Funding Coordinator

Anne Catchpole, Community Relations Melbourne
Rhonda Coffey, /T/Promotions

Ebony Coppock, Camp Leader

Rob Chylek, Maintenance Supervisor

Marc Dean, Chef

Jess Delaney, REEF/Mentor Programs Coordinator
Melanie Dickson, Camp Leader/Cook

Sean Dunne, Take a Break Programs Coordinator

Tony Featherston, General Manager

Linton Fox, Camp Leader/Maintenance

Louis Gasior, Camp Leader

Natalie Johnson, Camp Leader/Administration
Bill Kerr, Operations Manager

Troy Kersten, Camp Leader

Belinda Saya, Intake/Compliance Coordinator
Louise McSween, Housekeeping/Camp Leader/Admin
Carol Shiels, Guest Services

Catherine Teyssier, Camp Leader

Jaelene Van de Ven, National/REEF Coordinator
Moira Willcox, Finance Coordinator

Shelley Wright, Mentor & Donor Liaison

A special thanks to the staff who
left through the year

Paul Shirley, Maintenance

Paulin Walter, Resources Manager
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In Memory

Dorothy Boniface

Steve Craddock

James Downey

Beryl Fethers

David George

Allan ‘Ernie’ Kennedy
Dorothy ‘Dossie’ Kennedy
Mary Dorothy McKenzie
Emily Sharkey

Nannette Stewart

Lotte Wharton

Branches

BELLARINE
President - Sue Richardson
Secretary - Jan Sprague

Treasurer - Robby Bedgood

GEELONG

President - Rhonda Rotherman

Vice Presidents - Jean Morgan & Heather Moore
Secretary/Treasurer - Robyn Harper

HIGHTON CERES ACORN
President - Ros Leigh

Vice President - Joy Bell
Secretary - Lesley Robinson
Treasurer - Karen Sawers

QUEENSCLIFF

President - Beverley Davies
Secretary - Evelyn Fyfe
Treasurer - Jan Finlay

Acknowledgments

The Australian Tax Office endorses Cottage by the Sea for
charity tax concessions, including donations $2 and over,
which are tax deductible. Cottage by the Sea is entered in
the public register maintained by the Australian Business
Register at www.abr.business.gov.au

Thanks to the many people who contributed to this
report, especially the staff, children, referrers and donors.
Thanks also to Geelong Printworks for the production of
this report.

We acknowledge the Wathaurong Community and show
our respect to the Elders, both present and past. We wish
to acknowledge the Custodians on whose land we stand.
We also wish to acknowledge and show our respect to
the country on which we are guest.
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Ambassadors

Jade Augustine  Glynn Harvey
Rod Laver MBE

Rebecca Maddern

Jimmy Bartel

Eric Black

Patrick Dangerfield
Warren Davies

Madi Robinson
Curtis Stone
Louisa White
Jan Wilkinson

Amanda Flynn
Alan Harrison

p:p-

iy F e s ‘*l" —

EE——

s 3

Lo,

--g--

Life Members

Kath Atkinson
Roma Balaam

Vi Barrow

Jill Bell

Pat Bellhouse
Violet Boyd

Pat Charlwood
Peg Chidzey
Wendy Coghill
Eril Deighton
Meriel Dixon
Elsie Dowd

Prue Forster OAM
Rosemary Gilder
Gill Gough

Mrs Erick Grimwade
Gillian Gubbins
Betty Hall

Peg Horton
Margaret Howes
Alva Hutton

Bev Ick
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Joyce Koch

Joy Leigh
Rosalind Leigh
Gloria Longden
Margaret Lyons
J. MacNeil

Gert McAdam
Jean McAdam
Judy McKechnie
Freda Merritt
Lois Moore
Marg Moreton
Beth Page
Marion Page
Edna Percy
Mary Lou Philip
Dorothy Shields
Margaret Stevenson
Saidie Venters
Enid Warren
Barbara Wilson
Jill White
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Shine On Foundation

Portland House Investments Ltd

Cottage by the Sea Branches
Geelong Christian Spiritual Church

S5point Foundation

Gaunt Family Foundation

CBTS Ambassadors Race Day

CBTS Golf Day Supporters

MFS International Australia Pty Limited
Simply Energy - Golf Day Fundraiser

Campbell Edwards Trust
The G W Vowell Foundation Ltd

Apco Foundation Pty Ltd

Coralie Erwin

Emorgo Foundation Pty Ltd

Percy Baxter Charitable Trust

The Eric & Elizabeth Gross Foundation
Pty Ltd

The Stuart Leslie Foundation

Pamela Wallace Fraser

Australian Hotels Association - Geelong
Branch

John T Reid Charitable Trusts

The Gray Family Charitable Trust

Ward-Ambler Foundation

Bruce Edmunds & Associates Pty Ltd
Drummond Foundation Pty Ltd

Ego Pharmaceuticals

Geof & Alison Nash

Financial Donations

G-Force Recruitment

Harold C Mitchell

Lions Club of Reservoir Inc

Peter & Sue Latham

The William Angliss (Victoria) Charitable
Fund

Flora & Frank Leith Charitable Trust
Geelong Community Foundation
Jack Brockhoff Foundation

Jan Glover

The Eirene Lucas Foundation

The Marian & E H Flack Trust

Guest Nominees Pty Ltd
Randall Foundation Pty Ltd

Arbonne Charitable Foundation
Bay City Chrysler Car Club
St Andrew’s Opportunity Shop

Ainslie Cummins

Besen Family Foundation

Big Valley Produce

Bisinella Developments

Blood Motor Group

Bluearth Foundation

Carter Family Foundation

Count Charitable Foundation
Craig & Connie Kimberley
Dimmick Charitable Trust

Geelong Harley Owners Group Inc.
Gertie's Group (Inc.) Opportunity Shop
Kimberley Foundation

Lago Cold Stores Pty Ltd

Michael Gannon - Perri Cutten

Rita Andre

Samuel Miller

Walter Campbell Memorial Trust

Wendy Tonkin

Mona Georgina Harris Perpetual
Charitable Trust

Noel Boniface

Women'’s Inter-School Gold Challenge
Cup

WSSK Armstrong Trust

Jack Moody Charitable Foundation
Malcolm McDonald

Queenscliff Cruising Yacht Club
Richard Neville-Smith

Roslyn M Thornton

Rotary Club of Essendon North Inc.
Royal Yacht Club of Victoria

St John of God Pinelodge Clinic
Stewart & Sue Gull

The Iris & Ken Baldwin Foundation
The Isabel & John Gilbertson Charitable
Trust

The Ray & Joyce Uebergang Foundation

Alan Wilkins

All Souls' Opportunity Shop
Anthony & Diana Di Pietro

Bell Potter Securities

Big Red Communications
Catherine Gray

Estate of L | Roach

Geelong FX-HZ Holden Car Club Inc
Glynn Harvey

Jo Luca

Matthew Hunt

Pincus Meredith

Queenscliff Golf Club Inc.

Randall & Lynda Lewis

Robert & Liz

Robert Hadler

Royal Antediluvian Order of Buffaloes
Stella Haigh

VB Sculli (Melbourne) Pty Ltd

Women of the University Fund



Andrew Narita

Beverley Fernandez

Brian Fowler O.A.M

Carboon Financial Services Pty Ltd
Catharina Cook

Christina Cheers

Coulter Roache Lawyers

CWA Drysdale Branch

David Price

DHL Supply Chain

Donna Taylor

Eril Deighton

Eunice Barnes

Fagg's Geelong Pty Ltd

Federation Village Social Club
Glen Waverly Secondary College
lluka Auxilliary

Inner Wheel Club of Bayside Inc.
Jan Short - Reiki Rose

Jenny Blencowe

Jill Maddox

Jim & Judy Allen

Kay Nixon

Life Activities Club Cheltenham Inc.
Lions Club of South Barwon Inc.
Littlewood Charities Club Inc.
Marjorie Walker

Mary Davidson

Michael Homewood

Michelle Baxter

Ocean Grove Bowling Club Inc. - Ladies
Committee

Ocean Grove Uniting Church Outreach
Centre & Opportunity Sho

Patricia Lowe

Patricia Peck

Peter Arundell

Peter Carah

Susan Morgan

Vauna Jaensch

Wakanyanas

Alan Chapman

All Saints Anglican Church Opportunity
Shop

ANZ Ladies Club

Aspect Personnel

Belinda Mitchell

Carl & Betty Franke

Chesley Taylor

Clonard College

Cyril Curtain

Deb Ingram

Don Cameron

Follow The Cats Charity Fund
Gill Hunt

Hadfield Ladies Gymnasium
Henry Berry Estate and Trust
Hylton John Mackley

lan & Margaret Hunter

Jane Caldwell

Jennifer Murchie

Jerome Walsh

Joan Gabb

Joan Hammonds

Joe Biscan

John & Margaret Goodall
John D. Spence

John W Brownbill

Judy Blackett-Smith

Julian Sullivan

Leigh Wallace

Lions Club of Little River
Louise M. Gourlay O.A.M.
Margaret Cash

Marion Harper

Methodist Ladies College
Milana's Lingere & Swimwear Boutique
Navigo Pty Ltd

Ocean Grove Badminton Club
Ocean Grove Golf Club
Oce-Australia Limited
Penelope Stott

Peter Chadwick

QBE Foundation

Rhonda Dingle

Robyn Kuchel

Rosemary Aitken

Sheila Rodeck

St Eanswythe’s Mothers' Union
St John's Uniting Church Mt Waverley
St Pauls Ecumenical

Talent Personnel
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Torquay Golf Club Ladies

Vallis IGA

Wallboard Tool Company Charity
Committee

Worksafe Advisory Service

YE Hickenbotham

Estate Anne E. Raymond

Estate of David Frederick George
Estate of Margery E. Kean

Estate of Mr Roy L Bockholt
Estate of the late Lynette Giraud

Marion Isabel Thomas Estate



98.1 FM Radio Eastern

96.5 Inner FM Community Radio
Abervale Retirement Village
Abervale Craft Group

Acacia Trefoil Guild

Adams, Charles & Marjorie
Ainsley, Patricia

Aitken, Mrs

All Saints Anglican Church
Opportunity Shop

All Saints Church Mothers Union
All Souls Opp Shop, Sandringham
Alpha Alpha Chapter, Werribee
Anglican Churches - various
Angus, Sue-Anne

Applewood Craft Group

Aquilna, Vickie

Arcare Point Lonsdale

Armadale Financial Solutions
Arnold, Mona

Arnott, Jenny

Atkinson, Barry & Sue

Austin, Kate - Pinchapoo
Australian Red Cross - Grovedale
Australian Red Cross - Geelong
Baensch, Betty

Bailey, Chris & Ken

Balfour, Beth

Balla-Wein Trefoil Guild

Barnes, Eunice & family
Barrabool/Modewarre Uniting Church
Banyule Charity Knitting Group
Barmby, Darinka

Barnard, Michell

Barwarre Gardens Retirement Village
Bastin, Beth

Beasley, Marianne

Beaut Beanies

Beattie, Margaret

Bedford, Marie

Bee's Florist

Bella Chara Multicultural Retirement
Village

Bellarine Community Centre
Bellarine Peninsula Church of Christ
Belmont Uniting Church
Bendigo Bank -Bayswater
Berwick Chat & Yarn Group

Beta Sigma Phi

Beta Sigma Phi Laureate Omicron
Chapter Lara

Beta Sigma Phi Victoria Xi Nu Chapter
Bexley, Kathleen & Margaret
Biemans, Lynette

Blyton, Jan

Bob's Bar - Robert & Susan Bell
Boniface, Dorothy

Boniface, Noel

Box Hill RSL - Welfare Dept.
Braidie, Heather

Brain, Sylvia

Bradley, Judith

Bradley, Pauline

Bragg, Norma

Brent, Yeni

Brewin, Sue

Bright, Marg

Bright, Mary

Briscoe, Daphne

Brown, Annette & Bill

Brown, Sandra

Bryant, Ellen

Buckett, Maren

Buchanan, David

Buckmaster, Mrs Lorna

Some of the Support In Kind

Bukumiric, Mrs Marianne

Buck, Mrs L

Burr, Kath

Burrell, June

Business Works, Camberwell
Busy Bees Craft Group - Drysdale
Ladies Probus

Byass, Joan

Cam, Elizabeth

Camberwell S/A Companion Club
Cameron Close Residents Assoc. Inc.
Cameron, Dr Alasdair

Cameron, Don

Cameron, Jean

Campbell, Margaret

Carter, Helen

Carter, Margaret

Cattanagh, Maureen

Cavill, Dorothy

Chadwick, Peter

Chambers, Mrs

Chambers, Gwen

Charles, Marcia

Charlwood, P

Chelsea Ladies Craft Group
Chenery, Joan

Chivell, Chris

Chirnside Park Senior Citizens
Christopher, Nita

Clark, Mrs Edith

Clough, Lyn & Friends
Coatesville Uniting Fellowship Group
Coleman, Helen

Collings, Suzanne

Collins, Don, Margaret & Family
Collison, Lorraine

Companion Club

Companion Masters Group 1982
Compass Wealth Solutions Pty Ltd
Cook, Joy

Cordner, Amanda & Simms, Lucy
Cottage by the Sea - Ceres-Highton
Branch

Cox, June

Crane, Bev

Crittenden, Mrs Judy

CROSSFIT Richmond

Cuming, Lavinia

Curves Drysdale

Curwood, Loretta

Cusack, Glenda

Cutting, Alan

CWA - Barham/Koondrook

CWA - Drysdale

CWA - Mereburn

CWAV Head Office -Toorak
David-Goss, Jill

Davis, Mrs Alice

Dawson, Ange & Bernard
Deepdene Uniting Church
Deighton, Eril

Dennehy, Hilda

Denton, Helen

De Zilwa, Denise

DHL Supply Chain, Derrimut
Dickerson, Peter

Doncare - Carramar

Donvale Danger Ranger Guides
Dosser, Pam

Down, Yvonne

Downey, James

Dowsley, Cath

Drysdale Community Craft Club
Drysdale Grove Aged Care
Drysdale, Mrs Judy

Drysdale R.S.L. Womens Auxiliary
Drysdale T.O.W.N. Club

Drysdale Ladies View Club
Drysdale Uniting Church

Duim, Jenny

Eadie, Ruth

Eastern Ranges Retirees Inc.
Easton, Mrs Lyn

Edlin, Heather

Edmunds, Bruce & Associates Pty Ltd
Edrington Park Retirement Village
Ladies Group

Edwards, Arron

Edwards, Gus & Caroline

Elford, Mrs V

Ellis, Margaret

Erdos, Cath

Errol, C/o Bev Kernick

Estia Health

Evans, David

Evans, Pat

Evans, Patti

Extreme Disability Associaton,
Geelong RSL.

Faulkner, Ann Marie

Federation Village Social Club
Feeland, Jackie

Fell, Joan

Ferres, Dorothy

Fitts, Mrs Gloria

Fleming, Barbara

Forbes, Jane

Forest Hill Ret. Village - The Forresters
& Social Club

Forster, Prue

Fountain Court Ret. Village Social Club
Freedom Aged Care Geelong
French, Lorraine

Freyne, Kay

Friends of the Cottage

Friendship Group, North Balwyn
Uniting Church

Garratt, Anne

Gasson, Edna

Geelong Day VIEW Club

Geelong Handweavers & Spinners
Group

Geelong Harley Owners Group Inc
Geelong RSL Ladies Bowling Club
Gibson, Mrs E

Giles, Lynley

Gilligan, Anne

Girl Guides Trefoil Guild

Gleeson, Jenny

Golden Girls - Pakenham

Golden Opportunity Community Shop
Goonan, Cheryl

Gough, Gill

Greene, Maureen

Greene, Wendy

Greenwood, Leonie

Grenfell, Lois

Griffiths, Judy

Grigg, Bev

Grovedale Uniting Church Afternoon
Fellowship

Guest, Glenda

Gungl, Barbara

Hadden, Shirley

Hadfield Ladies Community Activity
Group

Halbish, Kath & Stan

Hamilton Community House Inc.
Hancy, Judy

Hardy, Ricki

Harmer, Mrs |

Harris, Betty

Harris, Loris & friends Paula & Janet
Harrison, Ken

Hatty, Elaine

Hay, Jenny

Heather, C/o Chris & Ken Bailey
Henshall, Katrina

Hewett, Lynette

Hillross (DKA Financial Services P/L) -
Blackburn

Hillross Financial Services Ltd-MFM
Group - Box Hill

Hines, Mrs Judith

Holden, Carmel

Hooked on Yarn - Sunbury
Hore, Norma

Howard, Wendy

Howes, Dr Sam

Hozier, Lorna & daughter Gayle
Hudson, Jeanette

Hughes, Gwen

Hunt, Lorraine

Ikebana International - Melbourne
Chapter

lluka Group - Essendon

Ingram, Christine & Peter

Inner Wheel Club of Bayside Inc.
Inter School Golf Challenge
Irwin, Julie

Irwin, Lorraine

Jenkins, Mrs Val

Jinnette, Len

Johnson, Kathy

Johnson, Naomi

Joyce, Irene

Joyce, Karen

Jukes Knitting Group

Julian, Roma

Kay, Garry

Kernick, Bev

Keysborough Ladies Craft Group
Kilsyth South - TOFFs

Kimball, Margaret

King, Elayne

Kingham, Heather
Knit4Charities Inc

Knitters for Geelong Red Cross
Knitting Nanas

Korowa Anglican Girls' School
Kroger, Mrs Beverley
Kruijshoop, Alfred

Kuebler, Rob & Alex

Ladies at Abbey Book Club
Laidlaw, Terry

Lake, Mrs L

Langwarrin Park Primary School
Latham, Peter

Lawry, Thelma

Le Bas, Mavis

Lee, Rita

Lees, Coral

Legacy Widows Clubs - various
Leopold Men’s Shed

Leopold Midweek Ladies Tennis Club
Lewis, Irene

Leung, Margaret

Lientschnig, Merrill

Lindrea, Doreen

Linford, Margaret

Lions Clubs Inc - various

Lions Golden Opportunity Shop
Little, Mrs M

Long, Mrs

Macdonald, Marge



Some supporters who assisted, volunteered and donated their time, skills & energy over the past year.

Malvern Park Ladies Golf Club
Manningham Uniting Church Group
Manningham Woodcraft Mens Group
Marie & Friends

Martin, Anne

Martin, Kylie

Masonic Lodges - various
Massouris, Jackie

McBride, Beryl

McCarthy, Angela

McCarthy, Kate

McCormack, Irene

McDonald, Ailsa

McDonald, Alison

Mcintyre, Pam

Mclintyre, Yvonne

Mclvor, Margaret

McKenzie, Col

McKenzie, Mary

McRandall, Carol

Meaden, Julie

Meadow Gardens Retirement Village
Craft Group

Melbourne Basket Brigade
Merryful, Margaret

Methodist Ladies’ College
Middleton, Margaret

Mill, Angus & Maureen

Miller, Yvonne

Mills, Jane

Milne, Eva

Morerra, Viki

Morison, Julie

Mount Martha Lifesaving Club
Mountford, Margaret

Muldoon, Mary

Muller, Helma

Nanna’s Drawers

National Seniors

Nelson, Olive

Newbigin, Jean

Nish, Annette

Norlane Church of Christ & Karenni
Fellowship

Norlane Community Centre Craft
Group

North Balwyn Uniting Church
Friendship Group

North Camberwell Monday Group
Numberson, Anna

O’'Brien, Helen & John

O'Brien, Lyn

Ocean Grove BnB

Ocean Grove Carols in the Park Inc.
Ocean Grove Craft Group

Ocean Grove Garden Club

Ocean Grove Medical Centre &
Patients

Ocean Grove Senior Citizens Centre
Ocean Grove Uniting Church Craft
Group

O'Connell, Heather

O'Donnell, Eric

Olive

Our Redeemer Lutheran Church
Ladies Fellowship

Paltridge, Joan

Palmer, Sandra

Pascoe, Betty

Paxton, Mary

Peninsula Parklands Craft Group
Peter McCallum Cancer Centre
Volunteers

Perric, Denise

Perrigo, Mrs Beth

Pettit, Pam

Perry, Lorraine

Peterson, Glenys

Peterson, Patricia

Philip, Marylou

Pigdon, Terry

Pinchapoo

Pincus, Meredith

Pinney, Milisa

Pioneer TOWN Club
Portarlington ARCARE
Portarlington Health Centre Ladies
Auxiliary

Powell, Joy

Preece, Mildred

Price, Robyn

Probus - Doreen

Probus - Drysdale Ladies

Probus - Fawkner Merlynston
Probus - Keilor East

Probus - Portarlington Bayview
Probus - Portarlington Inc.
Probus - Reservoir West

Probus - Waurn Ponds

Probus - Woodlands Ladies
Queenscliffe Community Indigenous
Nursery

Queenscliff Neighbourhood House
Craft Group

Queenscliff Tennis Club

QUOTA International Clubs- various
RACV

Rawlins, Pat

Read, Myrtle

Reid, Suzanne

Reidy, Barbara

Rice, Joy

Richards, Lois

Richardson, Glenyce
Roberts-Wray, |

Robins, Jan

Robinson, Jacqui

Rodeck, Sheila

Rodriquez, Rim & Karen

Roede, Diane

Rolling Pin Bakery

Roper, Jeanette & friends
Rostron, Trish

Rotary Clubs - various

Royal Commonwealth Society
Rowling, Jan & Ladies Craft Group
RSL - various

RSL Box Hill - Knitting Group

RSL Auxiliary

RSL Women's Auxiliaries - Various
Ryan, Marie

Safstrom, Margaret

Salvation Army - various
Salvation Army Companion Club
Sanchez, Dawn

Schroeter, Fay

Screen, Rhonda & Reese

Scott, Fiona

Scott, Heather

Scott, Yvonne

Second Chance Opportunity Shop
Serpell, Phyl

Sew & Sew Quilters/Knitters
Shanasy, Mrs Susan

Sheridan, Elaine

Sims, Brenda

Simson Cards, John & Belinda
Slattery, Merna

Spectrum - Manningham Uniting
Church

Starke, Mrs Jean

Star of the Sea, Torquay
Stephenson, Irene

Steyvan, Lee

St Andrew’s Opp. Shop

St Eanswythe’s Mothers Union
St James Church

St John's Café

St John's Uniting Church -
Inbetweeners

St Johns Lutheran Church, Ladies
Evening Fellowship

St Leonards Community Space Craft
Group

St Leonards Garden Club

St Pauls Catholic Church, Bentleigh &
surrounding Churches

St Peter & Paul's Catholic Church Craft
Group

Stewart, Mrs Margaret & Caterina
Stewart, Marion

Stewart, Nannette

Stuart, Hazel

Stuchbury, Faye

Stubbs, Sue

Sunbury Seniors

Sunrise Day Club

Szaanto, Gisela

T.0.W.N Clubs - Various

Taylor, Pam

Taylor, Ruth

Tearle, Barbara

Templestowe Club of Machine
Knitters

The Highway Gallery

Thom, Jill

Thomas, Mrs B

Thomson, Wendy

Thread Bleach Cloth P/L
Threthowan, Thelma

Timbury, Cheryl

Timcke, Barbara

Timmins, Pam

Todd, Vivienne

Torquay T.O.W.N. Club

Trail, Mrs Lois

Travellers Aid

Trauma Teddies Team

Trefoil Guild - Strathmore
Trentini, Maria

Trotter, Kylie

Troup, Noelle

Turley, Norma

Turner, James & Jenni

U3A Banyule

Udvardy, Ildi

Uniting Church - various groups
Uthmeyer, Sandra

Val, C/o Chris & Ken Bailey

Vale, Val & Sheryl

Van Rooyen, Wanda

Veanes, Mrs Rita

Vermont Girl Guides

VIEW Clubs - various
Wakanyanas (Freemasons) Group
Walker, Marjorie

Wallace, Jeanette

Wantirna Village Create & Chat Group
Ward, Phyl & Ron

War Veterans - Various

War Widows Guild of Aust (Vic) -
Various

Warren, Jean

Warrnambool Cleaning Supplies
Watson, Helen

Weaver, Mrs Doreen

Webber, Della

Wednesday At One Group
Wednesday Mergers Ten Pin Bowling
Group

Weinberg, Graham

Wesley Church Knitting Group

West, June

Westgate Diners Group

Westhaven Aged Care

Westhaven Knitting Club

Whincup, Mary

Whincup, Peter

White, Val & Alan

Whitehaven Retirement Village
Whitehorse Combined Probus Club -
Ladies Craft Group

Whitehorse Day Club

Williams, Marion

Williams, Margaret

Williamson, Margaret

Wilson, Lynnette

Wilson, Gladys

Wilson- Browne, Barbara
Wintershoven, Chris & Pam
Woodcraft Manningham & Leongatha
Men'’s Shed

Worksafe Advisory Service

Wright, Merle

WUFS - Women of the University Fund
Inc.

Yarraville West Primary School
Yarrunga Retirees

Y.W.C.A. Mature Ladies Group -
Mooroolbark

Ziebowski, Sandy
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Cottage by the Sea, Queenscliff Inc.
ABN: 21 987 748 593

29 Flinders Street,

QUEENSCLIFF VIC 3225

Ph: 03 5258 1663
F: 03 5258 4347

E: info@cottagebythesea.com.au

www.cottagebythesea.com.au

Cottage by the Sea, Queenscliff Inc. is

endorsed by the Australia Taxation Office as

a Deductible Gift Recepient. Donations of $2

or more are tax-deductible.



